
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – November 23, 2020  

 

Present:   Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors via telephone 

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:    Chief Mike Ho-Sing-Loy 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The representative from the Department of Labor did not show up for the inspection on 11/18 

and is now scheduled for 11/24. 

 

The Select board signed the second issue 2020 tax warrant.  Tax bills have been mailed. 

 

The board received a letter from Kris Pastorizi in regard to House Bill 1182 a committee being 

formed to discuss on road usage of non-traditional motor vehicles, such as all-terrain vehicles 

and golf carts. The board discussed with Chief Ho-Sing-Loy and all agreed that the board would 

send a letter to the committee chair advising against the idea.  Safety on existing roads and 

maintenance that would be constantly required on dirt roads were some of the negatives in 

addition to the noise factor. 

 

The board reviewed a septic plan for John Peckett for Map 211, Lot 1.1. 

The board approved a driveway permit for John Peckett for a new residence on Blake Road. Map 

211, Lot 1.1.  The board reviewed a building permit for James and Linda Daley for a new home 

on Map 211, Lot 1.1.  The permit will be issued once the board receives the conditions from 

Chief Clark. 

 

The board signed a tax deed as prepared by the town attorney. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of November 9, 2020 seconded 

by MR. BIELEFIELD.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, 

seconded by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 5:45 PM.  The next regular 

scheduled meeting is Monday November 30th, at 5:00pm at the Carolina Crapo Building. Social 

distancing and face masks required 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


